
 

  

 
Sunday Eucharist 

8 am & 10 am 
Healing Prayers offered on  2nd &  

4th Sundays 
 

Sunday School & Child Care 
9:45am 

Midweek Eucharist Wed. 
10:30am 

 
Centering Prayer 2nd & 4th Mon. 3 pm  

 
 Labyrinth Walks offered  on special 

occasions but open daily for everyone. 

A Word From Our Rector: 

Important June Dates 
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The Rev. Mary Piotrowski, Rector 
The Rev Roger Noyes,  Emeritus 

Doug Sandvall, Verger  &  
Parish Administrator 

Jeannette Sasmor, Parish Secretary                                                                
Margi Vanderlippe, Sr. Warden 

Chip Putman, Jr. Warden 

Sandy Reid, Musical Director 

H. Burkhalter, Dir. Pastoral Ministries 

Jeannette Sasmor, Parish Nurse 

Office hours:  9:30-1 pm  

Monday thru Friday 

Call for Appointment 

The Rev. Mary Piotrowski  

Office: 282-4457 

Emergency: 282-4457 

 

email: standrewsedona@commspeed.net 

http://www.saint-andrews.org 

June 18, Mon ECW ñ  (from 9:30) 

I t all started with a Sunday School 

meeting about six weeks ago.  

With summer coming on it occurred 

to me that I would have time to 

spend with our younger members.  

Thus, TGIF was born.  At that meet-

ing we chose the name ðliterally, 

Thank God Itõs Friday ð for a very spe-

cial series of Friday gatherings of kids 

ages ten to twelve ð what popular 

culture calls tõweens.  This is a crucial 

transition age moving through the 

last years of grammar and middle 

school, from childhood to adoles-

cence.  I donõt know about you, but 

it's not a period of my life Iõd be anx-

ious to repeat ð but if I did, Iõd want 

a group of close and trusted friends ð 

and maybe a few friendly adults who 

were not my parents (because some-

times you just cannot bring yourself 

to ask a parent ôthat kind of ques-

tionõ) to walk with me.  It turns out 

that the tõweens at St. Andrewõs are 

all girls ð which is just fine for activi-

ties like painting our toenails ðbut we 

would not turn a few boys away if 

they came along.  But I digress. 

              

 We just finished 

our second Fri-

day and it defi-

nitely was òfor 

the birds.ó We 

got together and 

cooked spaghetti 

and meatballs for 

supper, then naturalist, Margaret 

Kelley, taught us how to use binocu-

lars and led us on a little nature jaunt 

around the St. A. campus. She was 

getting us ready for a real ôbird walkõ 

on Saturday morning.  Knowing 

how to use the binocõs was our first 

step in not looking like rookies 

when we joined other birders at Red 

Rock State Park.  Kelley not only 

showed us about binoculars, she 

brought a ton of bird books to look 

at, and pointed out that the Bible 

has no less than three hundred sixty 

mentions of birds in all different 

contexts ð beginning with creation 

itself (fifth day!).  She was so full of 

facts and fun that we just have to 

have her come back to play with us 

again soon. 

Rectorõs Pre-Pentecost Celebration  
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From your Sr. Warden 

òHow firm a foundation, 

ye Saints of the Lordéó 

D o you remember the 

altar frontal for last 

year's All Saints Day - an 

overlapping circle of all of 

our faces here at St. An-

drew's? What a firm foun-

dation Priest Mary+ has 

laid here at St. Andrew's, 

both with her presence and 

in all of us. We are her saints - or angels - to carry on 

God's work while she is òless with usó during her sab-

batical. 

 The use of the word òangelsó comes to mind 

because of an e-mail story I recently re-read. It's too 

long to include here (I'd be happy to e-mail it to you), 

but here is its essence. A hospice physician's car 

breaks down as he is driving home. He limps it into a 

gas station and sees a tired, distraught woman who 

has just put a very small amount of gasoline in her 

overloaded (three kids and belongings) old car. She is 

leaning on her car for support. The man asks her if 

she is praying for help. She looks somewhat startled, 

then tells the man her story: abandoned by a boy-

friend, no money left to pay the rent or other necessi-

ties, she is driving to her parents from whom she has 

been estranged for five years. The man swipes his card 

in the pump, fills her tank, and purchases a bag of 

McDonald's food for all, including coupons for future 

meals. In wonder, she asks, òAre you like an angel or 

something?ó He laughs and responds, òSometimes 

angels are really busy, so God uses regular people.ó 

 This story touched me particularly today, for 

very recently I was privileged to meet and help a per-

son in somewhat similar circumstances. Sometimes 

God just òputs us in the right placeó to do a little of 

his òangel workó. (Oh, yes, after the woman left, the 

man's car started and he drove home without a prob-

lem!) 

 

Margi Vanderlippe, Sr. Warden 

 

Words From Our Rector.......from page 1  

            The windy weather made our Luminaria Laby-

rinth Walk a bit briefer and less well lit than we had 

planned but still, it was wonderful.  Dessert of cupcakes 

and a good movie topped off the evening. Up early Sat-

urday morning to make omelets in zip lock bags cooked 

in boiling water (yes, you read right ð it really works!) and 

off to Red Rock State Park for a real Bird Walk.  What 

happened to summer?  Thank Goodness for Deirdreõs 

many sweatshirts and woolies ð the temp was in the for-

ties with a threat of rain when we started.  Ever intrepid, 

we pressed forward with knowledgeable guide, John, 

who pointed out many different species of birds which 

we expertly viewed with our newly acquired binocular 

skills.  God truly made some splendid fliers!  and flowers, 

too.  But for me, best of all, God made our beautiful kids 

and gave me time to spend with them. TGIF is off to a 

great start.  Thank God!  ~ MLP+  
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I n May, I attended a Diocesan 

Retreat for Lay Staff members 

at Chapel Rock which showcased 

the topic of Wellness. The Epis-

copal Church Medical Trust has 

spent time, money and effort, 

developing guidelines for im-

proving the health of the clergy 

in a campaign called òWell to 

Serveó. 

 For our retreat, that information was trans-

lated into what all people in the church can do to re-

focus from illness care to wellness activities. The truth 

is that if we can observe the guidelines for wellness, 

we can go a long way toward not becoming ill. Since 

most people consider these kind of changes in lifestyle 

to be monumental,  the Medical Trust has come up 

with a set of simple steps to move us along the right 

path which is called: Small Change, Big Difference: 

100 Suggestions for Improving Your Health.  It is di-

vided into six categories: Getting Started, Diet and 

Exercise, Emotional Health, Financial Well-being, 

Intellectual Well-being and Community Involvement. 

Wellness Notes 

Space does not allow me to show all 100 in this issue, 

but here are the first 5 points. I will share more in later 

issues. 

To Get You Started: 

1. Schedule your annual routine physical----and keep 

the appointment!. 

2. Be compliant with medical treatment recommenda-

tions. Prescription medications only work if you take 

them as prescribed. Taking your medicines less often 

than prescribed is not saving health nor money. 

3. Schedule your annual eye exam.  Eye health is an 

important factor in living a satisfying life. 

4. Visit your dentist for routine cleanings. 

5. Clean out your medicine cabinet and get rid of old 

or out-of-date medications (outdated medications 

often lose their potency and can even deteriorate, 

causing possible organ damage. Finish all prescribed 

medications and do not save them for another time.) 

  As you can see, these suggestions are all possible. 

Hereõs to better health. 

Jeannette L Sasmor, FCN, Parish Nurse  

L ast month you read about two boys that the Prayer Chain supported with their prayers ð Jorge 

and Finn.  It is a true joy to report that both came through complex medical treatments and 

are doing well.  Prayer is a powerful thing ð it is the wind beneath someoneõs wings, it is the 

strength to push through, it is the light that breaks the darkness.  Prayer ðyour prayer and my prayer 

ð is powerful, and all the more so when we join our voices on behalf of someone in need. 

 The Prayer Chain is simple and immediate.  A call comes into the new St. Andrewõs Care 

Line (928-202-6532), or to the office, or to a member of the Prayer Chain ð and the process begins.  

On one level, it is an old fashioned 'telephone tree,õ where members call each other in sequence until all have been 

notified.  On another level, the Care Line sends out an email with the basic request information ð so no matter 

where members are, it can be accessed.  Members make a pledge to support requests for prayer as they are re-

ceived, or as soon as possible. 

 You can be a member of the prayer chain.  All it takes is a call to the church office with a phone number 

where you can be reached or a message can be left, any limits on when you can receive calls, willingness to pass the 

prayer request on down the phone tree, and your email address if you have one.  We are updating the list and hop-

ing to expand it by adding new voices.  This is the work we have been given to do ð precious and valuable ð open 

to every believer, a joyful privilege.  Consider it prayerfully.  Give it a try.  M+  

Prayer Chain: The Work of Angels 
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FYI 

 

Men³s Group   
Will meet on Tuesday, June 5th. at 5 pm 

for BBQ and fellowship. This is open to all 

men in the Parish. Come bringing your 

own main course to grill. All side dishes will be pro-

vided.  

For details call Scott Johnston at  634-1945 

. 

Sunday refreshments! 

Sign up to do Sunday refreshments! Sign up on Bulle-

tin Board.  

  

Popcorn time! 

Borrow a movie from our Movie Library and enjoy a 

great night at homeñ-donõt forget the popcorn! 

Looking for a service or a job to be done 

around the house?? 

Try The St. Andrew's Episcopal Church  Network 

Service / Trade  Name 

Lic. Genõl Contractor: 

 

Construction / Major & minor 

remodeling, decksé.  

 Bob Moulinier 

399-0505 

Chip Putman 

301-6904 

Housekeeping 

 

Housekeeping  

also Tamales 

 

 Luz Diaz 

254-9664 

Prudencia Solis 

Cell 210-373-9040 

274-5042 

Attorney  Adrienne C. Hanley  

Office 282-4511 

Let Us Sell your Stuff 

& Garage Sales to Go 

 Pat Loveless 

282-3517 

Medicare Supplement Ins,                  

LTC Ins. & Estate Documents            

 Linda L. Sandvall 

284-2304 

Roofing/roofing repairs,  

Remodeling and  

Gravel landscaping. 

 Joe Cantrella 

284-1754 

Experienced Care-Giver 

and cook. 

 Cookie Carpenter 

300-3636 

Real Estate, Coldwell Banker   Ed Hanley  

Cell 300-7000 

Yoga  Jennifer Hauer 

284-8846 

 

Mary Kay Cosmetics and 3 & 4  

Wheeled Walkers (Rollators) 

www.therollatorstore.com  

 Deirdre Moulinier 

399-0677 

 

Insurance: Home, Auto, Life, 

Health, Commercial.  

  

 Jim Moeny 

649-2255 

http://www.therollatorstore.com
tel:928-399-0677
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Greeters:  (10 am service) 

 

Jun 3 Sally Noyes 

Jun 10 Margaret Kelley 

Jun 17 Peg MacMillan 

Jun 24 Jeannette Sasmor 

 

Altar Guild: 

 

Jun 3   Isabell Blanton & Sally Noyes 

Jun 10   TBA  

Jun 17    J. Shreve & Christie Palmer 

Jun 24   W. Follett & Connie Brown 

 

Ushers:    (June) 
8 am       TBA 

10 am:   
 

Jun 3 Sally Kohrs & Judy Massey 

Jun 10 Peter Bloomer & TBA   
Jun 17       TBA 
Jun 24  TBA   

 

Coffee Hour: 
  
8 am: 
  
Jun 3  
Jun 10  
Jun 17       
Jun 24    

BITE:  

10 am: 
 
Jun 3  
Jun 10  
Jun 17       
Jun 24   

Serving Within the Church 

Snapshot of Parish Finances:  Operating Fund 

Jan thru Apr 2012 

   Actual YTD  Budget YTD 

  Income: plate offerings:  $     5,300    $    8,333  

  Income: pledge payments: 64,807  53,333 

  Income: all other 8,365  7,150 

  All Operating Income:  $   78,472    $  68,816  

      

  All Operating Expenses: -76,050  -77,784 

  Net Excess / (Deficit)   $     2,422    $   (8,968) 

      

  Pass-Through Contributions:   

  Rector Discretionary Fund  $      1,111    

  Misc Outreach Pass-thru           548    

  Sedona Literacy Center         1,000    

  Sedona Food Bank           230    

    Episcopal Relief & Develop             25    

  
(See Treasurer's Report posted on parish hall bulletin board for de-
tails) 

LECTOR AND CHALICE BEARER SCHEDULE 

June 2012 

Dates Readings 8:00 10:00 

June 3 

 Trinity Sunday 

white 

Isaiah 6: 1-8 

Psalm 29 

Romans 8: 12-17 

John 3: 1-17 

L1: P. Holcomb 

L2: J. Brock 

 C: J. Brock 

L1: P. Bloomer 

2.L: C. Palmer 

 C1: D. Sandvall 

C2: R. Lipp 

June 10 

 2 Pentecost 

green 

Genesis 3: 8-15 

Psalm 130 

2 Corinthians 4: 13-
5:1 

Mark 3: 20-35 

L1: D. Shreve 

L2: M. Betker 

  

C. J. Shreve 

L1: R. Baker 

L2: J. Haury 

 C1: R. Baker 

C2:  J. Williams 

June 17 
  

3 Pentecost 

green 

Ezekiel 17: 22-24 

Psalm 92: 1-4, 11-14 

2 Corinthians 5: 6-10, 
(11-13) 14-17 

Mark 4: 26-34 

  

L1: S. Johnston 

L2:  P. Holcomb 

  

C: S. Johnston 

L1: S. McLaren 

L2: S. Kohrs 

  

C1: W. Follett 

C2:  D. Moulinier 

June 24 

 4 Pentecost 

green 

Job 38: 1-11 

Psalm 107: 1-3, 23-32 

2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Mark 4: 35-41 

L1: M. Betker 

L2:  J. Brock 

C:  D. Moulinier 

 

L1: T. Rosato 

L2:  G. Chanda 

C1: T. Rosato 

C2: L. Kelly 
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A Casket for an infant child.      (Circa 1975) 

 

G aborone, Botswana enjoys four seasons, all combined into only two, a cool 

spring and a hot summer. Springtime had arrived and graciously offered up 

a perfect day, begging to be appreciated. The sky glimmered with scattered, non-

threatening clouds, along with a gentle breeze. It gave me pause to realize that be-

cause Botswana lies the same distance below the equator as Kansas City lies to the 

north, that while I enjoyed a breezy Spring, Kansas City and Chicago would be 

celebrating a balmy fall. 

 As Diocesan Administrator, I had only part time scheduling for preaching and /or celebrating, and so this 

weekend had become a restful weekend, free of preaching duties. With only a bit of guilt, I found myself sitting in 

a chair in our semi-covered driveway with a book in my lap, not reading but rather just lazily watching the people 

walk down the street fronting our house.   

 I gave in to the book and moments later I heard the sound of a long wheel base Land Rover rolling 

through the gravel of our driveway. A closer look and I recognized Ma Pat Maputle. Pat Maputle headed the 

Motherõs Union ladies of the Diocese of Botswana. She climbed down from this built for heavy use vehicle and 

came up the driveway with her arms outstretched in anticipation of the native handshake. We exchanged greetings 

of dumela Ma and dumela Ra Morute. 

 She told me she had heard that I had been building some bookcases with my new electric saw. She asked, 

òCould you possibly build a small casket for an infant child who has died in one of the villages?ó The request 

stopped me in my tracksénothing in my training had prepared me for this. I asked if they had tried to telephone 

Johannesburg to have one sent by over-night rail. She replied, òWe have no time for that.ó I told her I would do 

my best and to return in an hour or so. 

 I picked out some odd bits and pieces of scraps of plywood from my stash and began the task with a 

measuring tape, some screws and a screwdriver. I cut out the necessary pieces on my small table saw. The finished 

product presented itself as a box approximately 20 inches long and 10 inches in breadth and height. The box, grey 

in color due to the composite outside layer of the plywood, lay finished on the work bench. The box, though not 

fancy looking, hopefully, would serve the purpose for which it was intended. 

 As I worked, my senses faded from the irony of being a Saturday morning carpenter to the thought that 

maybe Jesus, also a carpenter, might have done something similar, perhaps many timesé.and all without electric-

ity. 

 When Ma Maputle returned, she graciously said it looked very nice and packed it away in her Land Rover. 

Together we prayed that this infant would be comfortable and full of joy in its new and eternal life with our Lord. 

 Ma Maputle backed her Land Rover back onto the street and rumbled away, working her way to a village 

and a funeral.           Fr. Roger 

Thoughts to PonderÒ. 

¶ YOU THINK NOBODY CARES, TRY MISSING A COUPLE OF PAYMENTS. 

¶ A DAY WITHOUT SUNSHINE IS LIKE, NIGHT. 

¶ 99 PERCENT OF LAWYERS GIVE THE REST A BAD NAME. 

¶ DEPRESSION IS MERELY ANGER WITHOUT ENTHUSIASM  
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St. Andrew's Episcopal Church, Sedona----Minutes, Vestry Meeting April 13, 2012 

 

Present: Margi Vanderlippe, Sr. Warden, Doug Sandvall, Treasurer, Carol Keeton, Fran Karu-
zas, Jim Moeny, Joan Roberts, Donna Robinson, Dick Shreve. Absent: Priest Mary Piotrowski, 

Darryl Hawn, Paula Holcomb, Chip Putman. 

Minutes of the March meeting were reviewed. Carol Keeton moved and Fran Karuzas sec-

onded approval. Minutes were approved. 

Treasurer Doug Sandvall presented the Treasurer's Report. After discussion regarding lower 
income due to some payments made in advance, and Diocesan Assessment payments, it was 
moved by Jim Moeny to approve to send to audit and seconded by Carol Keeton. Motion ap-

proved. 

Margi Vanderlippe shared the minutes from the quarterly meeting of the Endowment Fund 
Board in order to inform Vestry members of their activity.   Their financial statement was also 
shared and explained by Doug Sandvall. The report is attached to these minutes. The Endow-

ment Board members are sending out an informational mailing to all parishioners. 

The Building Team Report was presented by Donna Robinson. Immediate needs are being addressed first, with one year and five year plans to 
come. The report includes Kitchen, Plumbing , Carpentry, General Maintenance and New Projects. Funding for repairs were discussed. Funding for 
future improvements need to be budgeted. It was moved by Jim and seconded by Dick Shreve to replace the warming drawer now and replace the 
microwave and oven combination in the next budget year. Motion was approved. The question of warming oven use was brought up, as well as the 
related current rental charges for kitchen use. . It was noted by the committee, that our water shut-off and other service shut-off locations need to be 

posted for emergencies. Doug Sandvall will look into a schematic for sprinkler system shut-off.  

Donna Robinson shared survey thoughts in a ñWhat is Your Vision for St. Andrew's?ò working document. How do we involve parishioners in sharing 
their vision? We can formulate a plan based on the congregation's shared vision. Suggestions were contributed. The phases of this survey will be 

developed by the Vestry. 

Joan Roberts reported on the Newcomers plan. Joan will meet with Chris Williams regarding past planning and future development of follow-through 

with visitors. Margi Vanderlippe noted that new people need to be included after the service and beyond that day. 

Evaluation of Priest Mary Piotrowski was discussed. Joan Roberts and Margi Vanderlippe will meet with Priest Mary Piotrowski to develop a plan and 

timeline. 

Our stewardship plan was brought up by Margi Vanderlippe as a year round, ongoing movement.   Keeping stewardship at the forefront along with 
the endowment fund and the survey of vision is important. The thought of investing ourselves along with the idea that ñthis is your houseò can be the 

umbrella for the survey and stewardship plan. 

Rector's Report, submitted in writing by Priest Mary Piotrowski, was reviewed by the Vestry. Her focus on the challenge of communication, links with 
the discussions noted under the vision survey. Joan will develop a notice for the monthly newsletter that seeks   one or more who want to design a 

plan for communication within the parish as well as to the greater community and visitors. It will be shared at the May Vestry meeting May 11.  

The Community of Hope will be addressing individual parish member needs during Priest Mary Piotrowski's sabbatical to ensure support for those in 
need. Services are covered. There is a plan being developed for sharing information to the parish to answer questions regarding the sabbatical pe-
riod at St. Andrews. A calendar of the year is being developed to keep us informed of meeting dates, clergy coverage, and other sabbatical events. 

Ideas for including visiting clergy were discussed. 

Day Care Center proposal by Rev. Roger Noyes was reviewed. A discussion of the responsibilities on the parish, including liability, staffing, building 
construction, state and federal laws and requirements, and management of a center raised many questions and concerns. Although the Vestry be-
lieves it is a noble concept, members present agreed that it is not in the scope of St. Andrew's mission and that we do not have the capacity long term 

to be successful.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 am on a motion by Margi Vanderlippe with a second by Joan Roberts. Approved by acclamation.  

Respectfully submitted, Joan Roberts, Acting Clerk. 
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A  boat docked in a tiny Mexican village. An American tourist complimented the Mexican fisherman on the qual-

ity of his fish and asked how long it took him to catch them. 

 "Not very long," answered the Mexican. 

"But then, why didn't you stay out longer and catch more?" asked the American. The Mexican fisherman explained 

that his small catch was sufficient to meet his needs and those of his family. 

 The American asked, "But what do you do with the rest of your time?" 

 "I sleep late, fish a little, play with my children, and take a siesta with my wife. In the evenings, I go into the 

village to see my friends, have a few drinks, play the guitar, and sing a few songs...I have a full life." 

 The American interrupted, "I have an MBA from Harvard and I can help you!  You should start by fishing 

longer every day. You can then sell the extra fish you catch. With the extra revenue, you can buy a bigger boat. With 

the extra money the larger boat will bring, you can buy a second one and a third one and so on until you have an en-

tire fleet of trawlers. Instead of selling your fish to a middle man, you can negotiate directly with the processing 

plants and maybe even open your own plant. You can then leave this little village and move to Mexico City, Los An-

geles, or even New York City! From there you can direct your huge enterprise." 

 "How long would that take?" asked the Mexican. 

 "Twenty, perhaps twenty-five years," replied the American.  

 "And after that?" 

 "Afterwards? That's when it gets really interesting," answered the American, laughing. "When your business 

gets really big, you can start selling stock and make millions!" 

 "Millions? Really? And after that?" 

 "After that you'll be able to retire, live in a tiny village near the coast, sleep late, play with your children, catch 

a few fish, take a siesta with your wife, and spend your evenings having a few drinks and enjoy your friends.ó 

            Your smiling editor... 

Truth is Spoken Here!  Viva Mexicoð  

Mexican MBA 

 

HOT SAUSAGE AND CHEESE PUFFS 
Bake 4000 for 12-15 minutes -- 50 servings or 120 puffs. 

 
 1 lb. hot or sweet Italian sausage   1 lb. sharp cheddar cheese, (shredded)  
 3 C. biscuit baking mix    ĳ C. water  

Remove sausage from casings; cook in large skillet, breaking up the meat with a fork, until no longer pink, about 8 - 
10 minutes. Drain off fat; spoon sausage into large bowl; cool completely. Add cheese, biscuit mix and water; mix 
with a fork just until blended. Roll into 1 inch balls, place on large cookie sheets 2 inches apart. Bake until puffed and 
browned. Remove cookie sheets, cool comĿpletely on wire racks.  

12 servings: use 1/4  lb. sausage, 1/4  lb. cheddar cheese, 3/4  C. biscuit mix and 3 - 4 Tbls. water.  

To reheat: arrange in single layer on large cookie sheet. Bake at 3750 for 10 minutes.  

Sous Chef 

Irrefutable proof that a good woman can  
bring balance and stability to your life.  
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I  want to thank all our 

wonderful ladies for the 

great job they did at our 

Fashion Show.  Special Thanks 

to Sandie Hensley for her super 

job getting us all put together. 

 I gave a report about our 

North District  Ingathering 

meeting in Lakeside and 

Jeannette Sasmor gave us a very interesting report on 

her experience. We ended with the Holy Spirit lunch-

eon, with lots of great food as usual. 

 Happy summer to all until we meet again at a 

special meeting on Monday, August 20th.  

   Nancy Pfefferkorn President   ECW 

ECW 

A n ancient art form of 

meditation through move-

ment for memory, balance, & 

beauty in the present moment.   

 Laurel Harr has been a 

practitioner of Tai Chi for over 

20 years and will  guide us through a 6 week study 

course beginning on Thursday,  June 7 at 2 pm in the 

church Parish Hall.  

 Attendees should wear loose, comfortable 

clothing. Please, ..."no fragrances, etc!"  Please call Lau-

rel Harr at 284-4345 to sign up and/or for more de-

tails. 

TAI CHI  

Sandra Beck 

N ext week I am off to France 

to paint for three weeks.  I 

have rented a house in a small village 

in the Loire Valley, and will be paint-

ing in that village plus in a number 

of neighboring villages.  This will be 

my third year painting in the Loire 

Valley and my second in this village. 

The first year I spent one week in the small town of 

Pontlevoy, where I did an artists residency.  The resi-

dency was held in an old abbey built circa 1100.  It was 

a marvelous setting and a great way to get introduced 

to France.   For this trip, I found on the internet, a de-

lightful two bedroom house in the village of Barrou to 

rent.  It is a small village in an agricultural area of the 

Loire Valley with sunflower fields, rapeseed (from 

which comes canola oil) and barley.  Because the ma-

jority of the villagers do not speak English and I am 

traveling alone this year, I have been learning French.  

It will definitely be fun attempting to communicate and 

to connect with the people. Last year they were all very 

interested in watching us paint, so I suspect that I will 

have ample opportunity to practice my French.    The 

buildings are all old and made of stone and tend to be 

pretty much the same colors.  I love the challenge of 

painting these older buildings and the wonderful nar-

row, and sometimes winding, streets.   Because of the 

proximity to the river, and the fact that there is quite a 

bit of rainfall, the greens in the fields and trees are var-

ied and present an interesting challenge to the plein air 

painter.  Below are pictures from last summer.   

My plan is to blog most days, sharing my paintings, 

photos of the villages and describing the foods, wines, 

etc.  I am excited to share my journey with all of you, 

and I look forward to receiving any comments or ques-

tions you may have.  ë bient¹t!  Sandra Beck 


